
ELUCC MEETING JAN 7th, 2016  

 
The meeting was called to order by Secretary Frank. The minutes were accepted as submitted.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: $2,758.56 The Sweet Shirts have not been paid for yet.  
 
Damage Report: No Damage Report this month. We no longer have to file a Damage 

Report with the State unless we have a hit to report. Not sure if the form 
will be different with questions related to the hit and so on. 

  
Standards Report: Carla asked that we keep Dan in our thoughts and Prayers! He is having a 

rough go at it right now! 
 
State Council Report:    The OUNC will be meeting the week of the 11th. We will have a report 

at our Feb. meeting. We will know of the new positions for the OUNC for 
the 2016 year.  
 

P & E Report:   
    
Old Business: The Breakfast will be Feb. 26th at the NWN office in Albany across from 

Linn Benton Com. College. Ken Lamb is going to do it again for us. 
Anyone willing to help let us know. I will help. 

   
New Business:  Still talking about the dinner. Frank is going to talk with Tom Aldrich and 

have him check with the American Legion and see if they have something 
open for the end of May or early June. 

  
Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.  

  
 
  
Next Meeting: Will be at the Elite Korner Kitchen in Beautiful down town Lebanon on 

February 4th, 2016. See you then. 
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary/Treasurer ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

 
Frank Frenzel   City of Lebanon 
Larry Nelsen   RTI 
Joyce Nelsen   RTI 
Tobin Werner  NWN 
Stan Smith   City of Sodaville 
Carla Wahl   ODOT 
Karl Frink   City of Brownsville 



Carla Wahl   ODOT  
Dan Dooley   ODOT 
Sherry Denaey?  ODOT 
Lynn Detering  ODOT  
 
 
 
  
 


